

October 5th, 2020

Dear Fellow Townspeople,

Salem Volunteer Fire Company has elected Chief Chip Weston as their new Fire Chief.

Chief Weston has decades of experience as an Officer and Leader. We are very fortunate to have Chief Weston serving our Town.

Chief Gene Maiorano has stepped down as Chief, yet will continue as an active member of the Salem Volunteer Fire Company.

Our Town of Salem is well served by our Paid and Volunteer Emergency Responders.

Respectfully,

Kevin T Lyden First Selectman